
 

 

Executive Manager 
Planning & Property Development Section    10th July 2023 
Dublin City Council 
Civic Offices         A - PR 
Wood Quay 
Dublin 8        PROJECT NO. D542 
 
RE: PART 8 DOCUMENT SUBMISSION FOR ROYAL CANAL TOW PATH WITHIN THE 

CURTILAGE OF BINNS BRIDGE, A PROTECTED STRUCTURE 

 
To whom it may concern, 
 
O’Connor Sutton Cronin have compiled the enclosed Part 8 Application on behalf of Dublin 
City Council Environment and Transportation Department for the proposed amendments to 
the approved Part 8 Application for Phase 3 of the Royal Canal Greenway (Ref: 2870/15). The 
works are located along the Royal Canal tow path and are within the curtilage of Binns Bridge, 
a Protected Structure (RPS Ref. No. 908), and the Second Lock of the Royal Canal but do not 
directly and physically interfere with the structure of the bridge itself.  
 
The key characteristics and aspects of the proposed works are summarised as follows: 
 

• The reduction of the ramp gradient to 4.99% along the entirety of its length;  

• The offset of the greenway from the boundary of the Portland Lock apartments by 

approximately 1.3-1.5 metres, in order to protect the integrity and function of the basement 

level vents fronting the towpath and for the amenity and security of the ground floor 

apartments. The offset space will comprise of a narrow maintenance path and a soft 

landscaping strip;  

• The greenway will operate as a 4.6 metre wide shared space for the majority of the area, 

tying back to the previously permitted cross sections at either end;  

• The removal and replacement of all existing railings, fences and gates in the area;  

• Revision of stair access to the lock under Binns Bridge to provide additional stepped 

seating and soft landscaping to provide an improved public realm area;  

• Resurfacing of area surrounding the lock gate and provision of lighting and railings;  

• Ramp to be constructed using sheet piling and appropriate stone cladding;  

• Removal of an existing canal jetty and replacement in a new location to match the existing 

design; and  

• Minor additional features including removal of portion of the wall adjacent to Binns Bridge 

(but which does not form part of the Protected Structure) to provide a public bench, the 

removal of existing kissing gates and barriers, provision of public lighting, CCTV, potential 

relocation of existing services, associated works and associated ancillary services. The 

works do not impact the existing underground gas installation in the area. 

 



 

 

Initiation of the Part 8 procedure for this development was noted at the Central Area 
Committee meeting on the Tuesday 9th May 2023. I trust that the above is in order, however, 
should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Patrick Raggett 
Chartered Civil Engineer 
For O’Connor Sutton Cronin  


